# **Perton Middle School**

E: office@perton-middle.staffs.sch.uk

T: 01902 758244

https://www.pertonmiddle.com

Twitter: @PertonMSchool

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/pertonmiddle





# NEWSLETTER 27.01.23

A huge well done to our Year 6 superstars who took their Mock SATs in their stride. We're really proud of you all!

#### BRITISH VALUES AND HUMAN RIGHTS

In the meantime, years 5, 7 and 8 have been learning all about our human rights, British values and who we ally with in school and in our wider community. There were some great discussions about human rights with years 7 and 8

A group of Year 7 students created a presentation about the week and shared it with the rest of the school during whole school assembly.













# upcoming events

- Mon 30<sup>th</sup> Jan Fri 3<sup>rd</sup> Feb Democracy week
- Fri 3<sup>rd</sup> Feb Whole school assembly with Gavin Williamson
- Thurs 9th Feb Year 6 parents' evening, 4:00-7:00pm

# LOCAL SUPPORT

Online parent support group, SOS -Save Our Spoons (formerly South Staffs CAMHs Online Parent Support Group), offers a relaxing, safe and supportive environment for families of children with a mental health need living in the South Staffs area.



We're here for South Staffs families of children with a mental health need.

S08

We offer support, guidance, sign-posting, learning, community and companionship from like-minded parents, guided by our Peer Supporter and trained Mental Health Therapist.

Join us each Wednesday in term time, 1-2:30pm on Zoom

https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZUof-6tpjkqHdddk6tg8t0Vz7A2\_-jcJg62

Email: CAMHSParentSupport@mpft.nhs.uk Twitter: CamhsFamilyMPFT Facebook: @CamhsFamilyMPFT Instagram: camhs.familympft

#### THE RIGHTS OF THE CHILD

This week, our Year 5s imagined themselves in the role of the Mayor of Perton to create really thoughtful and persuasive letters about the rights of children to a free education.













# **ATTENDANCE**

We often mention how important good attendance is. Perton Middle is in the top 10% of schools nationally for attendance. A huge thank you to all of our families for supporting us with this.

# AWARDS THIS WEEK

#### Headteacher's awards were presented to -

Year 5: Laurenzia 5JR, Chloe 5JW Year 6: Reuben 6GH, Caleb 6RP Year 7 Jake 7MP, Alexia 7MP Year 8: William 8MD, Erin 8SW

Our P2BP awards were presented to – Lucas 5JW and Bella 7RS

# STUDENT NEWS

#### HOUSE POINTS

Challenger 1302

Discovery 1374

Endeavour 1131

Enterprise 1130

# sporting news

On Wednesday, year 6 students went to Aldersley Sports Village to take part in the school sports indoor athletics competition. This included adapted track and field events. Everybody tried their very best and supported each other, as expected.

Year 6 boys' football, county cup: PMS V Five Ways School The score was 1-1 at full time and 2-1 to Perton after extra time. A great game by both sides and we look forward to competing in the next round.

Year 8 boys' football PMS V Bilbrook Middle. This was an inclusive fixture to allow some students the experience of playing a competitive game.

Year 8 girls' football: PMS V Codsall Middle. This match showed a great display of footballing skills. The final score was 4-2 to Codsall, however this does not reflect our team's possession or performance.

#### PE KIT

A quick reminder that after half term, all students will require studded boots and long socks, as we will be returning to the field. Long socks can be purchased from PMS reception at the same price as the school supplier.